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In Memory of Tony Smith  
 

On January 14, 2010 just shy of his 18th birthday, Loren "Tony" Smith passed aw ay after a long 

battle with cancer.  Tony was a member of Teen DAWG and a youth volunteer for DAWG.  He was 

a talented artist and a great friend.  He will be sadly missed by everyone here at DAWG.  
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Our Mission  

 
Direct Action Welfare Group (DAWG) is a statewide grassroots 

organization comprised of current and former public assistance 

recipients, low wage workers, people living in poverty, and 

concerned individuals who come together to share information 

and ideas and to advocate for each other, their neighbors, and 

themselves.  Direct Action Welfare Groupôs vision is the end 

of poverty in West Virginia.  In order to make this vision a 

reality, we advocate with low-income families for economic 

justice 

 

 

 

 

DAWG believesé. 

Î Poor people of West Virginia can stand together as an 

organized community to fight against discrimination and 

the suffering of poverty. 

 

Î No matter how poor you are you have a voice and rights 

as a human being. 

 

Î Every individual should be treated fairly regardless of 

race, creed, nationality, income, sexual orientation, 

religion, gender, age, or educational level. 

 

Î Access to services and assistance is a right and not a 

benefit 

 

Î Everyone has the right to a good education including 

post-secondary education, medical, dental, and vision 

care, a job at a living wage, affordable childcare, decent 

housing and adequate food and clothing. 

 

Î Every mother should have the option to choose to stay 

home and care for her children or work 
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Our History   

 

The Direct Action Welfare Group (D.A.W.G.) grew out of 

a small group of friends who met in an apartment in a low-

income housing project.  As these women learned the rules and 

regulations of the many programs that affected their families, 

they began to share their knowledge with others in the 

community. 

  When these women began to move off public 

assistance and into the workforce they began to look at more 

issues that impacted their lives.  At this point they began to 

encounter groups in other states who were working on these 

same issues.  As a result of this, these women decided to 

become a formal organization that would provide a voice for the 

poor in West Virginia.  

For nearly a year these women ran the organization on a 

strictly volunteer basis with no budget.  With the help of many 

community organizations and grassroots groups in other states, 

D.A.W.G. was able to become incorporated in the state of West 

Virginia in 2002 and receive 501(c) 3 nonprofit status from the 

IRS in April 2003. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What We Do  

Empower Î Educate Î Advocate 

Î Empower current and former welfare recipients, low wage 

workers, and people living in poverty by providing them with 

the knowledge and the tools to change their lives. 

Î Educate current and former welfare recipients, low wage 

workers, and persons living in poverty on their rights and 

how to advocate on behalf of themselves and others 

concerning their rights. 

Î Advocate for individuals who living in poverty and dealing 

with poverty issues 

Î Educate the public and lawmakers on poverty and welfare 

issues from the perspective of people who are living with 

these issues 

Î Organize people in poverty including youth to provide a 

voice to be heard on the local, state, and national level.  
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Region 2 One Day Conference 
 

In January, DAWG held a a one day training for families in 
Region 2  at the Schoenbaum Family Enrichment Center in 
Charleston, WV. The event was attended by 46 individuals from 
Kanawha, Roane, Putnam, and Mingo counties, as well as, 
several attendees from other regions of the state.  
 
 
 
 
 
Workshops were offered on the following topics: 

Á Community Involvement and Resources 
Á IEPôs and the Parent Education Resource Center 
Á Understanding Medicaid Changes 
Á Housing Discrimination 
Á State Earned Income Tax Credit 
Á Accessing Higher Education and Financial Aid 
Á Big Things for Little Brains 
Á Stand up to Bullying 
Á Utility Assistance Programs 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

DAWG Office Opens 
 
On April 1, 2009, after a few 
roof repairs, the DAWG office 
officially opened on the West 
Side of Charleston. We choose 
the perfect location right 
between the Charleston 
Housing office and two housing 
projects. The office is also 
located on the same bus line 
as the local welfare office. 

 

Poverty Scholars 
 
DAWG and Teen DAWG members 
were among veteran and emerging 
low-income leaders nominated to 
participate in Union Theological 
Seminaryôs Poverty Initiativeôs first 

class of Poverty Scholars. The Poverty Scholars Program 
develops and expands upon an innovative, intellectually 
rigorous, human rights based, popular education 
program/curriculum for grassroots activists towards building a 
movement to end poverty.  
 

Ȱ) ×ÁÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÉÍÐÒÅÓÓÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÉÔ ÁÌÌ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÉÔ 
ÔÏ ÂÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÕÓÅÆÕÌ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȢ 4ÈÁÎËÓȢȱ 

Ȱ) ÎÅÖÅÒ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ )ȭÄ ÅÖÅÒ ÇÅÔ Á ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÓÔÕÄÙ ÁÔ Á 
university and here I am a Poverty Scholar in New York at 
Columbia. Wow! We really are the poverty experts. ȱ 
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Community Giveaways  
 
DAWG held two community clothing giveaways one in the 
spring and one In the Fall.  Thanks to a partnership with Believe 
in WVôs Storehouse, Mighty Visions Ministry, and community 
donors, we were able to provide over 100 families with new and 
gently used clothing, shoes, and coats. 

 

Literacy  
 
Family Bookshelf 
Through our Family Bookshelf program 
we have distributed over 800 books to low 
income adults, children and senior citizens 
in Kanawha County. 
 
 
 
 

Early Literacy 
Through our Early Literacy 
program we have educated 
35 families on the importance 
of early literacy and the need 
to read to their pre-school 
aged children.   

Crime Night Out  

 
In August, DAWG partnered with 
Littlepage Residents Management 
Corporation to host Crime Night 
Out at Littlepage Terrace.  
Activities included safety 
demonstrations, Charleston Fire 
Departmentôs Smokehouse, food, 
games, and a bicycle raffle. Over 

50 families participated in the Crime Night Out activities.  
 

Healthcare for America Now  
 
DAWG worked in coalition with other organizations in West 
Virginia to bring attention to the need for healthcare for all 
Americans.  In West Virginia 17% of the population has no 
health coverage and one in four working age adults die each 
week due to lack of healthcare.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Ȱ4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÇÒÅÁÔȦ  .Ï× ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ 
worry about school shopping. I even 
got a dress for Prom.ȱ 

Ȱ7Å ÎÅÅÄ ÈÅÁÌÔÈÃÁÒÅȟ 
ÏÔÈÅÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÉÅÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÉÔȢȱ 

Ȱ$!7' ÔÁÕÇÈÔ ÍÅ 
how to use my voice 
ÁÎÄ ÔÁËÅ Á ÓÔÁÎÄȢȱ 
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Community Baby Shower 
 
DAWG participated in UniCareôs Community Baby shower 
where we distributed gift bags and books to expecting mothers. 
Over 100 expecting and new mothers attended the event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Outreach to College Students 
 
DAWG meets each year 
with college students who 
spend their breaks in 
Appalachia.  The college 
students participate in 
immersion trips and 
volunteer on work teams 
to provide housing 
repairs. In 2009, we had the pleasure of meeting with students 
from Cabrini College in Pennsylvania.  In the past we have met 
with students from Notre Dame, Case Western, and Columbia 
to name a few.  We take this opportunity to educate the 
students on the issues in Appalachia and how they can make 
and create change while they are here and when they return to 
their own communities.  

 
. 

Monthly Pot Luck Dinners  
 
DAWG holds monthly Pot Luck Dinners for our members and 
the general public. This enables people in the community to 
stop by share a meal and find out what DAWG is all about.  It 
also gives our donors a chance to stop by and meet some of 
the people we work with. An average of 15 people attends the 
dinner each month. In June, we had staff from Poverty Initiative 
in New York join us for our monthly Pot Luck. Everyone brought 
their favorite West Virginia dish to share with our friends from 
New York. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ȱ)ÔȭÓ ÇÒÅÁÔȟ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÅØÐÅÃÔÉÎÇȟ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÔÈÉÎËÓ 
about gifts for the mother and not just the baby. 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȢȱ 

Ȱ7Å ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÅÁÔ good when we come to West Virginia.ȱ 


